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March 11, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to continue to effectively provide the public with access to records made via the Public Records Act and ensure transparent reporting about those requests.  
In 2017, the Washington state Legislature amended chapter 42.56 RCW, adding new Public Records Act requirements for both reporting and for agencies using the statutory default copy fee schedule for copying costs. The legislation provides that an agency need not calculate the actual costs it charges for providing public records if the agency promulgates a regulation declaring that doing so would be unduly burdensome.  
Currently, County agencies cannot charge requestors more than $2.00 for any Public Records Act request regardless of the number of records produced. This legislation will allow for requestors to be charged in a manner that is commensurate with the number of records they are receiving. This legislation also promotes efficiencies in reporting. By having County reporting reflect what is mandated by the state, agencies can produce one report which will minimize time spent reporting and limit needless data collection.  
This legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government by providing transparency through reporting and achieving some cost recovery for services.
· The legislation furthers the King County Best Run Government Goal by providing equitable access to records and transparent and timely reporting on those requests.  
These amendments are a collaborative team effort that include the Clerk of the Council, the King County Code Reviser, the Sheriff’s Office, Executive Services, and the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office. The proposed ordinance was reviewed, commented on, and recommended for approval by the County’s Public Records Committee.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by allowing for cost recovery and transparency in Public Records Requests.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kelli Williams, Deputy Director of Risk Management Services of the Department of Executive Services, at 206-263-9753.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Caroline Whalen, Director, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Kelli Williams, Deputy Director, Office of Risk Management Services (DES)
